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Mr. President,
Hungary warmly welcomes the delegation of Italy to the 20th session of the UPR Working Group and thanks for the report and the update on the human rights situation in the country.
We recognize the efforts made by Italy to reduce prison overcrowding and to improve prison conditions, especially in view of the pilot judgment by the European Court of Human Rights in the Torreggiani case. We recommend, however, that Italy further pursue its endeavours to combat prison overcrowding and to guarantee that all detainees are treated with dignity. Hungary also recommends the increased use of non-custodial measures during the period before the imposition of a sentence.

We note the large number of stateless persons residing in Italy who arrived to the country after the dismantling of the former Yugoslavia. These, mostly Roma people face bureaucratic obstacles in acquiring their citizenship and many died without having one. Furthermore, their children who were born in Italy also lack citizenship. Therefore Hungary recommends that Italy accede to the 1961 Convention on the Reduction of Statelessness, and streamline the administrative process in order to reduce the number of stateless persons.

Finally, we note with satisfaction the steps taken by Italy for the establishment of a national human rights institution in accordance with the Paris Principles. While we understand that several bills have been submitted to the current legislature, efforts should continue to create the NHRI.

Thank you, Mr. President!

